
Here is the Alaska report: 
 
The Alaska site is stagnate. Without a range scientists as part of the AK team, I’ve made no 
changes.  There isn’t a teaching or research program at the University of Alaska or elsewhere in Alaska 
covering rangelands and management since Norm Harris retired in May 2018. 
  
Respectfully submitted, 
Jodee Kuden 
 


